

07-25-2022

Sacramento Valley Darting Association

July Board of Directors Meeting

In attendance: Steve, Todd, Wayne, Amy, Buddy, Lester, Ryan, Tee, Will Excused: Francisco



## MEETING MINUTES

### 1. CALL TO ORDER – 7:37 pm

### 2. PRESIDENT'S REPORT – Francisco (covered by Steve & Amy)

#### a. Firecracker Shoot

1. 52 people attended the Firecracker Shoot at Phat Chads. Top 3 received firework prizes. Lots of new faces and interest in the league. Signup fliers were handed out.

#### b. Summer Picnic

##### 1. Need Volunteers

1. Lester, Wayne and Francisco all agreed to run the summer picnic shoot.
2. Lester/Amy to work together for beer, Lester to grab sodas and waters. Buddy to handle the OTP order and pickup.
3. Standards transportation to be provided by Todd. Tee will ensure trailer and jockey box are ready for pickup.

#### c. Official Protest

1. Official protest recap. Ask Bobby if he plans on resigning. If no answer, then vote him off the board next meeting.

#### d. Upcoming Events

##### 1. Fall Signups

1. Diamond Billiards - August 17th - confirmed with Brian that we will hold the fall signups at Diamond. Wayne, Todd, Amy and Francisco to help with Lester running the shoot.

##### 2. Captains Meeting

1. Amy confirmed Churchill Arms will be hosting the Captains Meeting. Amy to send flyer to Wayne, so he can distribute to all captains.

##### 3. Halloween Shoot

1. The board decided this was way too early to plan anything for the shoot. Topic to be discussed at next meeting.

##### 4. Turkey Shoot

1. Phat Chads requested the Turkey Shoot. The board agreed to hold the Turkey Shoot at Chads.

#### e. Board Members & Reputation

1. Board Reputation - The SVDA needs to do with board members and the league reputation. Moving forward we all need to be on the same page, and have a unified front. Also start posting the board members on social media, as many of our players don't know the board members.

#### f. Next Board Meeting – August 29, 2022

### 3. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT – Steve

#### a. Venue & Contact List

1. Steve will have the contact list for all venues no later than August 11 to Francisco, Amy, Todd and Wayne.

**b. Friday Night Shoots**

1. No update on Friday night shoots.

**4. SECRETARY'S REPORT – Amy**

**a. Prior Meeting Minutes**

1. June Meeting Minutes Approval
2. Motion was created by Buddy to approve the June 2022 Meeting Minutes. 2nd was Wayne, with all in favor and no opposing votes.

**b. SVDA Yearly Calendar**

1. Handout of the updated yearly calendar was given and emailed to everyone.

**5. RESULTS SECRETARY REPORT – Wayne**

**a. Weeks 7-10 Update**

1. Wayne talked about how only new winning teams will be getting trophies and all winners will be getting plates.

**b. Division Doubles & Singles**

1. Wayne is in communication with all division singles and double potential winners. Will email all captains when we know the results.

**6. WEBSITE UPDATE – Francisco & Amy**

**a. Website Update**

1. History of darts, rules, code of conduct, contact form, board members page were all updates on the website.

**7. FLYERS & SOCIAL MEDIA - Amy**

**a. Facebook Events**

1. Post more about the board members & photos on the new SVDA facebook page. Amy sent a like request to the board and will continue to work on getting people to like the new page.

**b. Flyers**

1. Signups and captains meeting flyers to be emailed by Amy to Wayne so he can email the captains.

**8. ADO REPORT – Steve**

**a. ADO Cricket Qualifier - July 2nd**

1. 14 people showed up for the ADO Cricket qualifier shoot at Diamond Billiards. 1st was Steve, 2nd was Clay, 3rd was Carson and 4th was Darin. \$220 from that amount to pay Steve and Clay. No clue where the National qualifier is yet.

**9. CAMELLIA CLASSIC REPORT –Steve**

**a. Contract**

1. The contract for the Camellia Classic has been signed. Amy to deliver a copy with wet signatures to Marie at Wyndham.

**b. Flier**

1. Since the SVDA will no longer have the WDF, the flyer will need to be altered before it goes to the ADO. We talked about having all 01 games on Saturday and

all cricket games on Sunday. Steve also to meet with Magic Darts to confirm the \$\$\$ is the same and see if they will secure the prize money.

#### **10. TREASURER'S REPORT – Todd**

- a. Todd provided a treasury report overview to the board.
- b. Will made a motion to approve the general fund and the Camellia Classic. 2nd was Amy, with all in favor, no abstain.
- c. **Bills Due/To Be Approved**
- d. Streets of London in West Sac still owes \$150. If not paid, board will decide at next meeting how to move forward.
- e. **Banking Info**
- f. Todd is working on the banking info. Will have an update at a later meeting.

#### **11. NEW BUSINESS**

- a. No new business to report.

#### **12. OLD BUSINESS**

- a. **Riverboat Classic**
- b. There will be a meeting the following Thursday at the Stockton Inn.

#### **12. MEETING ADJOURNMENT @ 9:35PM**